
 
15 APRIL 2025 
 
IDP CONSULTATION SESSION- FOR CLUSTER 1 
 
Lephalale Local Municipality held an Integrated Development Plan (IDP) consultation 
session on April 14, 2025, at the Mokuruanyane Sports Ground for Cluster 1.  
 
This session focused on the Mokuruanyane Cluster, comprising Wards 05, 08, and 
09. The municipality seeks to enhance participatory governance by involving the 
community and making sure their opinions are considered in development planning.  
 
The main goals of this IDP Consultation session were to foster community 
involvement by encouraging contributions from all stakeholders in defining the 
municipality's development path, inclusive planning, and accountable governance. 
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